
Fort Worth Decorative Painters is a Chapter  

of the Society of Decorative Painters 

March!  Can you believe it?  This year is flying by and leaving me behind as 
usual.  Our first two meetings have been a success and a lot of fun.  LaRue, 
your snowman face is adorable and I can think of a number of things he will be 
cute painted on.  Thank you for teaching him to us. 
  
This month Beth will teach us some very happy flowers painted on solar 
screen.  If you painted LaRue's snowmen on screen last year then you know 
haw easy this screen is to paint on and there isn't any prep!! 
  
We are working on our first Saturday class of the year.  It will be on April 
26th, 2014.  Jan McCleery will be teaching a stroke work class.  This will be a 
great class for beginners, intermediate, and advanced painters.  Jan is full of 
information and a wonderful teacher, you don't want to miss this.  More to 
come........ 
  
Now, a very serious note, each of you need to think very hard and consider tak-
ing an office in 2015.  Your entire board will be replaced next year.  You read 
that correctly,  every office needs a replacement.  We have to have someone for 
each office.  Think about it. PLEASE! 
  
That being said....I look forward to seeing each of you at the April meeting, 
  
Dusti 
817-696-9292 

 

2014 President—Dusti Dancer 

FWDP Newsletter 

March 2014 
 

FWDP supports  the Society of Decorative Painters. Dues are $50/year. You 

must be a member of SDP to belong to FWP. 

Visit the website at: www.decorativepainters.org 

Meeting is March17 

6:00 Social   6:30 Meeting 

Happy St. Patrick's Day 

 

http://www.decorativepainters.org


This is what we will be painting on at the March meeting.   It is $60 per 

roll. 

 

There is information in the March Project writer-up about buying it from 

Beth. 
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Membership—Vera Hudnall 

If you have not paid your 2014 dues they 
are past due.   We now have 25 members. 
 
Thanks , Vera  

Raffles—Armida Guzman 
I thank you for those who brought items for 
the raffle in February, we made $49. Those 
who have signed up to bring items for March 
raffle are follows:  Jeanette Johnson,     Connie 
Alexander, Marc Wrisley and Linda Chapman.  
Of course others who wish to bring something 
are always welcomed.  Our goal is to make as 
much money as we can to add to our Ways 
and Means.   
     
 Thanks! Armida Items for Newsletter 

Please send recipes for the newsletter,            
especially some of the delicious ones that are 
brought to the meetings.  For example the two 
in this newsletter are from the February      
meeting.                ngenetti@tx.rr.com 

Art isn't limited to paint on canvas or wood. By Beth 

 

We wanted a very specific cake for my sons recent wedding. The 

country club said they couldn't do it so I said," why not!"  I went 

down a day early and did my monochromatic mountain and pine 

tree "painting" using a palette knife (new) and piping tips (like Mar-

got Clark) and "painted" his cake so it would be extra special for the 

happy couple.   I sure wish ALL paint tasted this good!  Beth 

PR—Suzane Godley 

PR Request   
Press Releases are sent each month to several 
small neighborhood newspapers. If your  
neighborhood has a newspaper that we could 
submit an article about the monthly decorative 
painting meetings, please send me the name of 
the newspaper and either a phone or email   
address to contact them.    
                     Thank you!    Suzane Godley   



Spring is Busting Out All Over! 

By Beth Stodieck 

In March we will be painting a flowerpot full of fantasy flowers on heavy duty solar window screen-

ing.   It is a fun surface to paint on and it goes very quickly.   The paint stays wet longer than on 

wood so you have lots of time to blend your colors.  Kind of like oil painting used to be.   WARN-

ING:  You will be addicted.   

If you want to buy a single piece of screen for this project, foil, instructions and picture from me, it 

will be $5, CASH ONLY, small bills if possible.     

If you want to buy your own screen, there is a picture of the label of the product  I use in this news-

letter.  A full roll is $60.  If you are bringing your own surface and heavy duty foil,  the instructions 

and picture will be $1.   

I’ll bring an assortment of tied bows you can buy, if you’d like, for an additional $2.   If you want to 

bring your own ribbon, I’ll help you tie the bows that night.   

You will need to bring the following supplies:  Normal acrylic supplies plus 

16 to 20”W X 24”H  firm, smooth surface backer board  (if you have done watercolor with the 
chapter, the pink insulation foam board we used is perfect)  

Large sheet of butcher paper or tracing paper or parchment paper the same size at your 

board. 

Masking tape 

White chalk or chalk pencil or white Saral  graphite  

(Saral is the easiest way to transfer.   No light box needed) 

Scissors – not your good sewing scissors!   

Ribbon to match your flower colors, about 3 yards  ( mine is 1 ½” wire edged) 

 

PAINT: 

 Burnt Umber  *   White      *   Buttermilk  *   a country, rusty red 

 Dark and a light, bright green for leaves  *   Bright Yellow 

5 flower colors of your choice,  both light and dark values 
  

( I used yellow with a red, red violet with a pink, 2 blues, 2 purples and 2 turquoise)   

OR pick your two values of your favorite color and do the whole bouquet in a single color.   

March Project 
Page 3 FWDP Newsletter 



Page 4 FWDP Newsletter 

Hospitality—Juanita Munoz 

 
A special Thank you to all who brought food in February. 

What a feast!!!We all enjoyed it!!! 
  
As a reminder for the March Meeting the following people have volunteer to bring:  
  
Main dishes:   Side  Dish:             Sweets: Drinks:  
Juanita/Delfa- Nachos             Vera Hudnall                      Beth                Juanita-unsweetened tea       
Yvonne- chicken                       Yvonne -Potato Salad       Armida  
 
 This a great start and of course more is welcome, as we like to eat!  
  
Thank you  
Juanita 

 

Recipe Corner 1 

 

King Ranch Chicken Casserole from Pam Martinez 

 

1 large onion, chopped (I only use sweet onion - preferably 1015) 

1 large green bell pepper, chopped 

2 tablespoons of vegetable oil 

2 cups chopped chicken 

1 can cream of chicken soup  (10-3/4 oz.) 

1 can cream of mushroom soup ( I always use cream of celery) 

1 can Rotel (10 oz. can) 

1 teasp. chili power 

1/4 teasp. salt 

1/4 teasp garlic powder 

1/4 teasp. pepper 

12 corn tortillas (6-inch) 

2 cups (8 oz.) shredded cheddar cheese, divided 

 

PREP: 

Sauté onion and bell pepper in hot oil in large skillet over medium heat for about 5 min. 

 

Stir in chicken and next 7 ingredients.  Remove from heat. 

 

Tear/chop tortillas in one inch pieces.  Use 1/3 to cover bottom of lightly greased 9 x 13 inch pan.  (I used 

Pam Spray). 

First layer:  tortilla pieces (above), then chicken mixture and then 2/3 cup shredded cheese 

Repeat layers:  tortillas / chicken mixture / cheese  two times. 

 

ENJOY.   Glad you liked it.  Pam Martinez 

 

Bake at 350 degrees for 30 or 35 minutes.  (uncovered) 

 

Top with 1/3 of chicken mixture and 2/3 cup of shredded cheese. 
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Treasurer’s Report– Sharlene King 

Balances as of 2-25-14: 
 
Checking            $  4,877.94 
Savings                 5, 207.00 
Total                   $10,084.94 

               

 
 

  

 

Keep painting memory boxes for area hospitals 

Memory Boxes—Jeanette Johnson 

Recipe Corner 2 

Brush Caddies 

 Ensalada Conchita from Connie Alexander 
 

1-12 oz. can vacuum-packed corn with peppers  

1-8 oz. can peas 

1-8 oz. can green lima beans 

1-8 oz. can cut green beans 

1 cup celery 

2 hard-cooked eggs, chopped 

1/4 cu Mayonnaise or salad dressing 

1/4 cup sour cream 

1 teaspoon prepared mustard 

1 teaspoon Worcestershire sauce 

1/2 teaspoon onion salt 

1/2 teaspoon curry powder 

Dash of hot pepper sauce 

Toss and chill.  Stir off and on while chilling.  Serves 10. I doubled it and we had enough for                             

far more people than 20. Old recipe from a Better Homes and Garden Cookbook. 

Some of you may remember these brush caddies from years ago.  This is a different company but 

are basically the same.   (I have had several of these for about 35 years and they are still good 

even if paint spattered) 

If we order 10 caddies, the chapter will receive one free. 

     “My Favorite Brush Caddy” is a unique container designed for artists.  It is a convenient, compact 

way to protect and store your brushes and various art supplies.  When the holder is removed from the 

case, the brushes and supplies form an arrangement for easy selection.  The Brush Caddies are availa-

ble in two sizes, the standard 10 inch, which retails for $22.00 and the taller 14 inch for the long-

er brushes, which retails for $25.00.   The Caddies are made of clear plastic with royal blue lids 

and bases 
  



The meeting was called to order at 

6:40 pm by President Dusti Dancer.  

Following items were discussed: 

 

Announcements:  A company is selling 

brush caddies.  If chapter sells 10 

they will receive one free. 

Minutes: Minutes approved as printed 

in newsletter. 

Programs:   Tonight we will be paint-

ing a snowman on pot lid with 

LaRue Hughes.  March will be a 

floral basket on solar screen 

taught by Beth Stodieck.  You will 

need a back board, butcher paper 

to cover and your paints.  Details 

will be in newsletter.   April is 

open.  May – Roses with Juanita 

Munoz.  June 28 -  Summer Paint 

In.  September – Make It and 

Take It.  October – Smoked back-

ground with spider web with 

Beth.  November – Upside down 

wine glass Santa candle holders 

with Dusti Dancer. 

Membership: absent – Have 24 mem-

bers for 2014.  No visitors tonight. 

Treasurer’s report:  Checking  

5,480.44   Savings  5,207.00  Total 

10,687.44 

Newsletter:  Next deadline is this 

weekend. 

Seminars:   

Quarterly Saturday Paint-in:  The 

board presented an idea to the 

members about having quarterly 

paint-ins on Saturdays.  Allowing 

those members who do not drive 

at night or that work a chance to 

come and paint with the chapter.  

We might even entice some mem-

bers back that dropped the chap-

ter because they couldn’t drive at 

night.  All the details have not 

been worked out yet, but save 

April 26 for the first one.   Jan 

McCleery will come from San An-

gelo to teach a stroke work piece.  

Still looking for a location to have 

the classes.  Cost will depend on 

the location, teacher, lunch, etc.  

Members were interested.  Pat-

tern and photo of Jan’s piece will 

be in the newsletter.   

Christmas Party:    

Hospitality:  Volunteers were 

thanked for the food & drinks 

brought tonight.    A list was 

sent around to sign up for fu-

ture meetings.  Next month’s 

volunteers will be in newslet-

ter. 

Directory   – 

Memory Boxes – Still ongoing – 

boxes going to Harris South-

west and Cooks.  

Monthly raffle:  Passed signup 

sheet around for future meet-

ings 

Sunshine:   Bette Jo fell in rehab 

and is in hospital again.  

Shirley W fell. 

 

Next board meeting will be an-

nounced. 

Meeting Adjourned at 7:00 for 

painting with LaRue. 

 Respectfully submitted,  

Nancy Genetti 

Recording Secretary 

President – Dusti Dancer 

VP Programs—Beth Stodieck 

President Elect–  

VP Membership – Vera Hudnall 

 Secretary– Nancy Genetti 

  Treasurer – Sharlene King 

 

Committees: 
Annual Fund Raiser – 

Christmas Party –   

Historian –  

Hospitality/Table Attendants – Juanita Munoz 

Sunshine  -  

Library –  

Memory Boxes (Service Project): Jeanette Johnson 

Membership Directory – Carolyn Martchenke 

Immediate Past President/Monthly Raffle – Armida Guzman 

Newsletter—Nancy Genetti 

Website – Suzane Godley 

Parliamentarian/Bylaws – Nancy Genetti, Yvonne Lowrie 

Publicity – Suzane Godley 

State Fair – Carolyn Martchenke 

 

Minutes—February 17, 2014 

2014 Board 
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2014 Officers 
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Proposed 2014 Budget 
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Save the Date 

We are working on our first Saturday class of the year.  It will be on April 26th, 2014.  Jan 

McCleery will be teaching a stroke work class.  This will be a great class for beginners, intermedi-

ate, and advanced painters.  Jan is full of information and a wonderful teacher, you don't want to 

miss this.  More to come........ 

 

Patters:  Size to fit your piece 

Start finding your surface now! 

FWDP Newsletter 
Page 8 



FWDP Newsletter Page 9 



Prep Instructions for Stroke work piece taught by Jan McCleery 

 February Meeting 
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February Meeting 

Page 11 FWDP Newsletter 



SDP Corner 
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Nancy Genetti 
Newsletter Editor 

1117 Eton Drive 
Richardson, TX 7;5080 

  

January 27—Chapter Meeting:   

6:00 social time, 6:30 pm Business Meeting 

Project:  Silk Scarf with Markers, Armida Guzman 

 

February 17—Chapter Meeting 

6:00 Social time, 6:30 business meeting 

Project:  Snowman on Pot Lid, LaRue Hughes 

 
 March 17—Chapter Meeting 

 6:00 social time, 6:30 pm Business Meeting 
 Project:  Flower basket on solar screen 

 

April 26—Saturday Paint-in 

Stroke work piece by Jan McClerry 

Time and Place to be announced 

 

June 28—Summer Paint Party 

2013 Dates to Remember 

FWDP Meets the Third Monday of February, March, April, May, September, October & 

November. 

January Meeting  4th Monday and the  Christmas Party 2nd Monday in December. 

At the 

Botanical Gardens 
3220 Botanic Garden Blvd. 

Fort Worth, TX 76107 

Fort Worth Decorative 

Painters 

Next Newsletter Deadline  

March 26, 2014 

Www.fwdecorativepainters.com 

Facebook: 
Fort Worth Decorative Painters (FWDP) 


